
Submitter: Dee Van Gilder 

On Behalf 
Of: 

 

Committee: Senate Committee On Veterans, Emergency Management, Federal 
and World Affairs 

Measure: SCR4 

Dear Senate Committee Members, 

 I want to thank you all for considering this bill for my late brother-in-law, Douglas 

Eugene Smith.  I think it would be a great honor for his memory to have a roadside 

memorial put up. To this day he is thought of with great love and admiration, for he 

was a kind and thoughtful young man in the prime of his life when he was taken from 

us in the line of duty for his county and state. 

Sincerely,  Dee Van Gilder 

                   Wasco, Oregon  

 


